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To:  Mayor and City Council  
 

From: Mark A. Kibby, City Administrator 
 

Date:  April 12, 2022 
 

Re:  City Administrator’s Report to Council 
 
 

1. Beginning 7:00 AM Wednesday, April 13th, through the end of April, the 

westbound I-94 ramp to southbound M-39 will be closed to allow for the 

repair of a wall that was damaged in a crash.  Traffic will be detoured to 

northbound M-39 (Southfield Freeway), then westbound Outer Drive to 

southbound M-39.  Crews will suspend work over the Easter Holiday from 

3:00 PM Friday, April 15th, through 7:00 AM Monday, April 18th. 

2. The Police Department’s WatchGuard body and car camera system is now 

operational and in use. 

3. Cops and Donuts/Pastries (and pizza, and cookies, and subs, and …) go 

hand-in-hand.  On Sunday, April 24th at 2:00 PM, the Police Department will 

be hosting the Cops and Pastries Challenge at the Allen Park Center for the 

Arts.  Proceeds will go to Mimi’s Mission for Autism Awareness Month.  At 

this time, there are 10 Police Departments scheduled to participate.  

4. The following employees have, or will, reach a milestone in years of service 

with the City – 

• Michael Bacile (Police Director) – 15 Years – April 23rd  

• Michael Curtis (Police Department) – 15 Years – April 23rd     
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